
Title VI Notice to the Public 
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Notifying the Public of Rights Under Title VI 
HORIZON HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

 
Horizon Health and Wellness operates its programs and services without regard to race, color, or 
national origin in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. Any person who believes 
she or he has been aggrieved by any unlawful discriminatory practice under Title VI may file a 
complaint with Horizon Health and Wellness. 
 
For more information on Horizon Health and Wellness’ civil rights program, and the procedures to 
file a complaint, contact the Agency’s Title VI Program Coordinator, Marsha Ashcroft, at 520-836-
1688, (TTY  1-800-367-8939); email marsha.ashcroft@hhwaz.org; or visit our administrative office 
at 210 E. Cottonwood Lane, Casa Grande, AZ 85122. For more information, visit www.hhwaz.org. 
 
A complainant may file a complaint directly with the City of Phoenix Public Transit Department or 
the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) by filing a complaint directly with the corresponding offices 
of Civil Rights: 
 
City of Phoenix Public Transit Department: ATTN: Title VI Coordinator, 302 N. 1st Ave., Suite 900, 
Phoenix, AZ 85003 
FTA: ATTN: Title VI Program Coordinator, East Building, 5th Floor-TCR 1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
If information is needed in another language, contact 520-836-1688. Para información en Español 
llame: 520-836-1688. 

 

 

  

 
 
The above notice is posted in the following locations: 
477 E. Broadway Rd., Apache Junction, AZ 85120; 
625 N. Plaza Dr., Apache Junction, AZ 85120; 
22713 S. Ellsworth Rd., Bldg. A, Queen Creek, AZ 85142;  
and all transit vehicles. 

 
 
This notice is posted online at www.hhwaz.org. 
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